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July 15, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

I am pleased to transmit to the Council a motion authorizing me to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Kirkland for the transfer of Juanita Beach Park.  I believe this agreement and others I will transmit in the coming months transferring other parks to cities are in the best interests of King County park users and taxpayers.  As you know, King County’s worsening finances have eroded our ability to provide the level of needed to maintain and operate County parks at acceptable levels.  

The City has agreed to assume ownership and operation of Juanita Beach Park, which is wholly within the corporate boundaries of the City.  Transfer of the park would be contingent upon the passage of a parks bond or levy in November 2002 by Kirkland voters.  In the event that the bond or levy is unsuccessful and the City does not accept transfer this year, I would recommend that this park be mothballed.

Under the terms of the agreement, King County would retain the use of the historic Forbes Residence for at least a year, and the Northeast District Parks Maintenance Facility, which provides support to all County parks in the area.  In addition, the City would grant temporary and permanent easements through the park for construction by the Wastewater Services Division of a new Juanita Pump Station and for replacement of existing wastewater force mains, currently running under Juanita Drive Northeast.  King County would transfer to the City $200,000 previously appropriated for Juanita Beach Park Master Planning.

The agreement also includes a change to what has been Council policy regarding fees charged to non-City residents for use of transferred parks facilities.  Beginning with this agreement, Cities could charge reduced fees for City residents to the extent those charges are reasonably related to the City taxpayer subsidy of the park. 

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources & Parks (DNRP)


Bob Burns, Acting Director, DNRP

